Workforce Investment Field Instruction (WIFI), No. 7-05

DATE:


February 17, 2006

TO:


Maryland Workforce Investment Act (WIA) Grant Recipients

SUBJECT:

Serving TAA Participants with limited English proficiency.  

REFERENCES:
Public Law 93-619; Public Law 107-210; TEGL No. 13-05; TEGL No. 26-02; TEGL No. 11-02
BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The U.S. Department of Labor has recently provided a policy clarification related to its existing policy for serving participants with limited English proficiency, under the Trade Act Programs.  Specifically, questions have been presented to the Department of Labor related to providing training to workers with limited English proficiency.  The policy clarification addresses training goals for suitable employment, training completeness leading to job readiness, use of On-The-Job Training (OJT), informed choice and training program development.  Finally, the Department of Labor requests that states disseminate the policy clarification to program providers. 

ACTION TO BE TAKEN:

Local areas are to assure that TAA participants with limited English proficiency are provided training services and employment transition assistance in the following manner:

Training Goal:  TAA participants are to be assisted in returning to suitable employment at or above 80 percent of the previous wage.  However, the local agency may need to seek out a combination of services that may include reemployment services, training, job search, and relocation assistance to achieve this goal. Given all these efforts the 80 percent goal may not be achieved or in reach.  However, a reasonable expectation of employment should be the goal.  

Training Completeness:
Training provided to TAA participants should lead to making an individual job ready.  Individuals with limited English proficiency who are attending occupational training shall have a remedial language skill component in their plan.  This component should be integrated and run simultaneously with the occupational skills program whenever possible. 

On-The-Job Training:  OJT is an option that should be offered whenever possible.  Although these individuals may have particular obstacles to re-employment, an OJT strategy may be the incentive for securing an employment opportunity. 

Informed Choice: The state and local agencies are to ensure that workers with limited language proficiency are provided the appropriate tools for making an informed decision on training. The assessment of training skills and careful case management should be provided throughout the training approval and selection process to ensure success. 

Training Program Development: The Department of Labor reaffirms approved TAA Training must be available at a reasonable cost and through the proper educational, governmental, or private providers.  
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